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New Plymouth City Council Chambers 
 

On the 17TH of September 2018, the New Plymouth City Council meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
by Mayor Beth Earles. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Councilman Hoppell. Roll call was taken with 
council members Tom Hoppell, Bill Warnke, and Eileen Balcer in attendance. Councilman Rick York was 
absent 
 
Staff members in attendance were City Clerk Danielle Painter, City Engineer Andy Gehrke and Deputy 
Clerk Alishia Elliott. 
 
Guests present included Don Littlefield, Brian Harris Tobey E Jossis, Debbie Mills-Smith, and Cora Kurth.   
 
August 30th City Council Minutes – Action Item  
Councilwoman Balcer moved to approve the August 30th City Council minutes. Councilman Warnke 
seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 
Claim Approvals – Action Item 
Councilman Hoppell moved to approve the claim approvals totaling $25,692.71. Councilwoman 
Balcer seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 

New Business – Action Items  
a. Sunny’s Rally – Car Show/Park Reservation  

Don Littlefield presented the car show and park reservation request for Kiwanis Park. Don presented just a 
few concerns, and those included the sprinklers being turned off and marked so they don’t get ruined.  
Councilman Hoppell moved to approve the car show and park reservation request submitted by 
Don Littlefield. Councilwoman Balcer seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 

b. Proposed Amendment to Title 11, Chapter 17 – Granting Final Action for Variances to City Council  
Mayor Earles presented the proposed amendment to title 11, chapter 17. Councilwoman Balcer moved 
to send the proposed amendment to the Planning & Zoning commission for review. Councilman 
Hoppell seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 

Department Reports  
a. Payette County Sheriff’s report, August Library report, August Public Works report, and Engineering 

Status report.   
- The council reviewed the department reports. No discussion was held.  

 

Mayor and Council Comments 
Councilman Hoppell commented that he picked up the laptop this week and should be starting on the project 
after speaking with Tom Inloes about the mapping system.  
 

Adjournment 
Councilman Warnke moved to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilwoman Balcer.  Motion carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:52 P.M. 
 
Approve:       Attest:  
 
 
  

________________________                   _____________________________ 
Beth Earles, Mayor          Alishia Elliott, Deputy Clerk   


